[image: ]
image1.jpeg
Looking ahead
to food trends
of the '90s

By Al Mascitti
Gannett News Service

Universal Product Code scanners at
supermarket checkout lines. Takeout
hot food from supermarkets. Home-
delivery pizza. Salads at McDonald’s.
Kiwi fruit. Cajun-flavored potato chips.
Oat bran. Extra virgin olive oil. Im-
ported mineral water. Microwave ov-
ens.

Ten years ago, all these things were
fairly hard to find.

The face of the food world has
changed in the past decade, but most
of the changes fall ‘into three general
trends: Show Me hing New, Tell

_Me That 1f's Good for Me and Give It to_

Me Fast.

Folks in the food industry generally
are predicting more of the same in the
'90s — partly because trend forecasting
is as much a backward-looking science
as a forward-thinking art.

But what will the “foodies,” those
trend-seekers whose insatiable taste for
the unusual fed so many fads of the
'80s, be eating in the 1990s?

Peter Weil, a cultural anthropology
professor at the University of Delaware,
speculates that meat from exotic ani-
mals — antelope, zebra, hippopotamus
— might show up on restaurant menus.
The source? Game preserves set up by
the governments of African countries.

The restaurant scene of the 1980s
was enlivened by various Third World
cuisines that were brought to the
United States by immigrants — Me-
xicans, Thais and Vietnamese in par-
ticular. Weil says immigration in the
'90s probably will pick up.

The next wave of exotic foodstuffs
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HOW COuULD THE PEACE MOVEMENT
TAKE ADVANTAGE OF THE TRENDS

OF THE 1990s7?

Assume that the news article above has accurately identified
three new trends in food:

- Show me something new.
- Tell me that it’s good for me.
- Bive it to me fast.

If these are really things that the public wants, then the
peace movement should ask ourselves:

V. How could we use these trends to increase public
participation in peace and justice activities?

2 What new things could we do?
3. What current activities could we do differently?
4. How could we identify other emerging trends and develop

innovative peace and justice activities that the public
will support?





 




 

